
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 30, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner. 

The selectmen returned the elderly exemption form for Richard Ballou.  

Mike  Parrot asked about the zoning regulations for putting a mobile home on the Streeter lot for sale. 

The selectmen looked at the depth of the lot and the zoning and building regulations with him and 

thought a walk of the boundaries might be needed to ascertain if the lot met the requirements.  

The selectmen signed the Equalization Assessment Date using the new values for 2017. 

Jeff Murphy spoke with the selectmen about the lower Pond Road stating  he would like to see the road 

opened and considered the road currently unsafe and unsightly. The selectmen went over the current 

plans for the road along with the DES permitting required.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen met with cemetery trustees Linda and Bob Bergevin along with Auditor Wally Reney to 

talk about the reimbursement to the town for the perpetual care lots from the cemetery trusts, the 

regulations for green burials in the town, and a warrant article to increase the price of burial lots in step 

with other communities. The Cemetery Trustees received copies of the cemetery regulations and Jay 

Croteau will also post the regulations on the website. The trustees  suggested to have stricter definitions 

on the regulations for clarity. Bob Bergevin also presented several pictures of the tree  damage in the 

North cemetery.  

The cemetery trustees have scheduled a fall cleanup in the cemeteries for Sunday November 12, 2017. 

Notifications will be posted on the website and the Sentinel. 

The cemetery trustees also expressed the need for additional cemetery lots for the future and suggested 

the town look for additional  property.  

John Davis talked with the selectmen about the driveway permit for Broadvest. He also had no new 

information abou the Bear Den sight from DES. He also spoke with SUR dumping at the Cider Mill Road 

using the Wilber Road for access.  

Kathy Greely issued a complaint about SUR dumping at the Cider Mill Road.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 



 

 

 


